
   ISHP President Axel Helmstädter からの 2021 年に向けてのご挨拶 

  

下記のメールが ISHP 会長 Axel Helmstädter より、12 月 22 日届きました。

2021 年 4 月 23 日～24 日に ISHP では、特別プログラムを計画しているとのこ

とです。手を挙げる若者がおられたら、お正月にアイデアを考えて是非オンラ

インでの発表をご準備くださいとのことです（太字部分）。 

           （国際委員会 森本和滋） 

Dear friends an colleagues, 
 
many history of pharmacy activities, meetings, conferences etc. scheduled for 2020 had to 

be postponed or even cancelled due to the Corona crisis. However, we learned to successfully 
use online media, mainly video conferencing systems. As we will not be able to meet for the 
next International Congress for the History of Pharmacy” in Milan, initially scheduled for 
September 2021, the ISHP committee is intending to organise a virtual conference Friday, 
April 23 und Saturday, April 24, 2021 instead. According to our statutes, we will need to have 
our regular committee meetings there as well (see other mail to some of you).  
The scientific program is primarily intended for young researches presenting their projects 
but will also comprise some highlight presentations given by experts. So I am asking all those 
involved in science to think about possible presenters and topics and encourage them to 
participate. Maybe, holiday season might provide some opportunity to think about that. I will 
come back to you early January asking for final proposals.  
I am sure that we will be able to provoke significant interest from all over the world.  
I am sending best wishes for Christmas and new year, may things become much easier than 
in 2020. 
 
Axel Helmstädter 
President 
International Society for the History of Pharmacy 
 


